
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

DATE: 9 February, 2021 STATUS: High 

TO: GNZ Community FROM: Gymnastics NZ Helpdesk  

CC: ATT: 

RE: Whole of Sport Review report 
release 

NOTE:  

 
UNDER MEDIA EMBARGO UNTIL 9AM WEDNESDAY 10 FEBRUARY. 
 
To all of our clubs, 
 
As advised last week, the report following the independent review into the sport 
of gymnastics has now been released by David Howman and his team. 
 
We understand this has been a long, difficult, and at times a very painful process, 
and we’d like to once again thank everyone who has come forward to share their 
experiences, stories, thoughts, and ideas.  
 
We are committed to ensuring that everyone involved in this process, along with 
the entire gymnastics community, key stakeholders, and interested parties, has 
the opportunity to read and digest this report before it is made public.  
 
Therefore, please be advised that all the documents provided below are under a 
media embargo until 9am Wednesday 10 February. 
 
You can read the full and unedited report, a statement of commitment from the 
Chairman and CEO, and the media release, through the links below. 
 
Though the independent review is complete and the report published, we 
understand that there may still be others who wish to come forward to share 
their experiences. We would encourage them to do so via the Gymnastics NZ Safe 
Sport email and the Sport NZ Independent Complaints Mechanism which remain 
open. 
 
We look forward to working with you all in the coming months to ensure our 
sport is safe, enjoyable, and rewarding for all participants now and into the 
future. 
 
 
  

mailto:safesport@gymnasticsnz.com?subject=Safe%20sport
mailto:safesport@gymnasticsnz.com?subject=Safe%20sport
https://sportnz.org.nz/resources/independent-complaints-mechanism/?utm_source=Gymnastics+New+Zealand+News+and+Updates&utm_campaign=476fc6ab05-A+request+from+the+Independent+Reviewer_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_840050653d-476fc6ab05-
https://sportnz.org.nz/resources/independent-complaints-mechanism/?utm_source=Gymnastics+New+Zealand+News+and+Updates&utm_campaign=476fc6ab05-A+request+from+the+Independent+Reviewer_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_840050653d-476fc6ab05-


 

Accompanying documents under embargo until 9am Wednesday 10 February: 
• Full report: Independent Review of Gymnastics New Zealand 
• Gymnastic NZ's Statement of Commitment  
• Media release 

 
 

https://www.gymnasticsnz.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/Under-embargo-until-9am-Wednesday-10-February-Gymnastics-New-Zealand-Independent-Report-February-2021.pdf?utm_source=Gymnastics+New+Zealand+News+and+Updates&utm_campaign=476fc6ab05-A+request+from+the+Independent+Reviewer_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_840050653d-476fc6ab05-
https://www.gymnasticsnz.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/GNZ-Statement-of-Commitment_9Feb21.pdf?utm_source=Gymnastics+New+Zealand+News+and+Updates&utm_campaign=476fc6ab05-A+request+from+the+Independent+Reviewer_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_840050653d-476fc6ab05-
https://www.gymnasticsnz.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/GNZ-Media-Release-Report-released-following-independent-review-9Feb21.pdf?utm_source=Gymnastics+New+Zealand+News+and+Updates&utm_campaign=476fc6ab05-A+request+from+the+Independent+Reviewer_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_840050653d-476fc6ab05-

